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MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJ: 

DATE: 

Hi Folks: 

Chowan River Basin Regional Council Members 

Joan Gio~c Involvement Coordinator 

Next Meeting- October 4, 2001. 

September 25, 2001 

This memo is to remind you that our next Chowan River Basin Regional 
Council meeting is scheduled for October 4th in Colerain. I have 
included directions to the Colerain Community Center where we will 
gather at 3:00pm preparatory to our tour of the Colerain wastewater 
treatment facility and of spray application site. 

Following the tour, we will reconven~ at the Community Center for a 
brief business meeting. The agenda, and minutes from our last 
meeting, will be distributed at that time. 

Our sincere thanks to Lee Wynns, Mayor of Colerain and CRBRC 
member, for arranging the meeting site and tour. I look forward to 
seeing you on October 4th and, as always, thank you for your continued 
support in protecting the beautiful and valuable natural resources of 
eastern North Carolina. Please drive carefully. 

N.C. Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
Division of Water Quality 
943 WASHINGTON SQUARE MALL WASHINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA 27889 • PHONE: (252) 946-6481 EXT. 269 • FAX: (252) 975·3716 
http://h2o.enr.state.nc.us/nep 

. AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY/AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 





DIRECTIONS TO COLERAIN 

FROM NORTH OF THE CHOW AN RIVER 
Travel US 13 South to the intersection ofNC 45 at Winton. Turn left onto NC 45 

South. Travel 18 miles to the only traffic signal in Colerain. Continue through the small 
business district and turn right onto Academy Street. The community building will be on 
your right. 

FROM EAST OF THE CHOW AN RIVER 
Travel US 17 South to the intersection ofNC 45 at Midway (between Edenton 

and Windsor). Turn right onto NC 45 North. Colerain is 13 miles from US 17. As soon 
as you enter Colerain Town Limit turn left onto Academy Street. The community building 
will be on your right. 

FROM WEST OF THE CHOW AN RIVER USING US 17 
Travel US 17 North to the intersection ofNC 45 at Midway (between Windsor 

and Edenton). Turn left onto NC 45 North. Colerain is 13 miles from US 17. As soon as 
you enter Colerain Town Limit turn left onto Academy Street. The community building 
will be on your right. 

FROM WEST OF THE CHOW AN RIVER USING NC 42 
Travel to Ahoskie and follow NC 42 East to the only traffic signal in Colerain. 

Turn right and continue through the small business district and turn right onto Academy 
Street. The community building will be on your right. 
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MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJ: 

DATE: 

Hi folks, 

Chowan River Basin Regional Council Members 

r;£5,;a;:.... 
Betty Sandow, Public Outreach Assistant 

Minutes of October 4, 2001 Meeting 

November 29, 2001 

Enclosed are the minutes from our last meeting held on 
October 4, 2001 at the Colerain Community Center. As 
mentioned in the minutes and also in a previous mailing, our next 
meeting will be held on December 6th at the Trestle House Inn 
in Edenton. The meeting will begin at 4:00 pm and adjourn by 
6:00 pm. Again, our thanks to Peter Bogus for consenting to 
hold our meeting at the Inn. 

Joan and I would like to wish all of you a wonderful Holiday 
Season and look forward to seeing you December 6th. As 
always, thank you for your continued commitment to protecting 
the beautiful and valuable natural resources of eastern North 
Carolina. 

N.C. DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATIJRAL RESOURCES 
DIVISION OFWATER QUAUlY 
943 WASHINGTON SQUARE MALL WASHINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA 27889 • PHONE: (252) 946-6481 EXT. 269 • FAX: (252) 975-3716 
http:/ fh2o. enr.state. no. uslnep 





CHOW AN RIVER BASIN REGIONAL COUNCIL 
COLERAIN COMMUNITY CENTER 

OCTOBER 4, 2001 

MINUTES 

Lee Wynns, Mayor of Colerain, welcomed council members and guests to the 
community center. Mr. Wynns provided some background information on the 
Town of Colerain and its wastewater treatment facility. The group then 
went on a very interesting and informative tour of the treatment facility and 
spray application site. 

BUSINESS SESSION: 

Vice-Chair Majorie Rayburn called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM. A 
quorum was present (see attendance list). She thanked Mayor Wynn for the 
wonderful tour and for the refreshments provided for today's meeting. 

Nan Laughton read the minutes of the last meeting. A correction was made 
to add 11 Aibemarle-Pamlico NEP" to the fifth sentence under the section 
11 Chowan RC Issues and Concerns. 11 John Stallings made a motion to accept 
the minutes as presented with the clarification. Second was made by Roger 
Spivey and motion passed. 

Guy Stefanski informed the Council that Kate Moore has gone to work with 
NOAA in Florida. The Basinwide Plan will probably be delayed due to this. 
He will let council members know new schedule for the plan. 

Revisit 2-Year Plan of Work 
Council members were asked to review the plan and bring it with them to the 
next meeting. The basis for the next meeting agenda will be to review the 
plan. 





Rapid Response Team on the Chowan? 
A question was raised at the last meeting about the need for a quick 
response team for the Chowan. Guy agreed to contact speakers for our next 
meeting to discuss the role of quick response teams. 

APNEP FY2002 Work Plan 
Guy reported that the Department has finally approved the work plan. Guy 
will mail a copy of the plan to each council member. 

MOA between NC & VA 
A formal MOA signing will be held at the Dismal Swamp Visitor's Center in 
Camden County (South Mills) on October 26th from 10:30 AM to 12 Noon. 
Council members should be receiving the invitation soon. Over 500 
invitations have been mailed. 

Update from Virginia 
Noah Hill reported that a meeting was held recently to determine the need 
for a roundtable. Seven SWCD's and 4 NRCS representatives were present. 
Noah facilitated the meeting that focused on issues, concerns and 
objectives. The biggest issue recognized by the group was the lack of 
communication between NC and Virginia. A steering committee was formed 
and they will be meeting again in November. The group did feel that a 
roundtable is needed. They also see the need for monitoring information, as 
Virginia has no good baseline data. The group would also like to bring in 
other stakeholders through a large workshop. 

Announcements 
October 2dh- Sound Country Celebration in Edenton. East Coast Flatwater 
Canoe Races at the Edenton waterfront park, 8:30 AM. 
October Jdh - Tour of Rachel Carson Estuarine Reserve and Maritime 
Museum. 
October 31st - Coastal Water Quality Workshop to be held at COA in 
Elizabeth City. 
November 14th & 1ffh - Groundwater Monitoring at the Jane S. McKimmon 
Center in Raleigh. 





Plans for next meeting 
It is time for election of new officers. Nan respectfully requested that a 
replacement be found for her as secretary. This will be put on the agenda 
for the next meeting. 

An invitation was extended by Peter Bogus to hold the next meeting at the 
Trestle House Inn in Edenton. The meeting will begin at 4:00PM. 

There being no further business or comments, the meeting adjourned 6:00 
PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nan Laughton 
Recording Secretary 





Roger Spivey 
Nan Laughton 
Marjorie Rayburn 
Peter Bogus 
G. D. Perry 
Lee Wynns, III 
Josh Stallings 
Chad Prior 

APNEP Staff: 
Guy Stefanski 

Advisors: 
Noah Hill 

Guests: 
Liz Noble 

Chowan River Basin Regional Council 
October 4, 2001 

Meeting Attendance 

Silviculture-Chowan County 
Soi I & Water Conservation-Chowan County 
Env. Science-Gates County 
Tourism-Chowan County 
Agriculture-Bertie County 
Municipal Rep.-Bertie County 
Business/Industry-Bertie County 
Nucor Steel 

Watershed Field Coordinator- VA & NC 

Division of Marine Fisheries 





CHOW AN RIVER BASIN REGIONAL COUNCIL 

COLERAIN COMMUNITY CENTER 

OCTOBER 4, 2001 

MINUTES 

Lee Wynns, Mayor of Colerain, welcomed council members and guests to the community 
center. Mr. Wynns provided some background information on the Town of Colerain and 
its wastewater treatment facility. The group then went on a very interesting and 
informative tour of the treatment facility and spray application site. 

BUSINESS SESSION: 

Vice~Chair Marjorie Rayburn called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM. A quorum was 
present (see attendanc:e list). She thanks Mayor Wynn for the wonderful tour and for the 
refreshments provided for today's meeting. 

Nan Laughton read the minutes of the last meeting. A correction was made to add 
"Albemarle~ Pamlico NEP" to the fifth sentence under the section "Chowan RC Issues and 
Concerns". John Stallings made a motion to accept the minutes as presented with the 
clarification. Second was made by Roger Spivey and motion passed. 
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Guy Stefanski informed the Council that Kate Moore has gone to work with die Division- · 
:o£ lsd2Iiue EhlnttiM. The Basinwide Plan will probably be delayed due to this. He will let 
council members know new schedule for the plan. 

Revisit 2-·.Year Plan of Work 
Council members were asked to review the plan and bring it with them to the next 
meeting. The basis for. the next meeting agenda will be to review the plan. 

Rapid Response Team on the Chowan? 
A question was raised at the last meeting about the need for a quick response team for the 
Chowan. Guy agreed to contact speakers for our next meeting to discuss the role of quick 
response teams. 

APNEP FY2002 Work Plan 
Guy reported that the Department has finally approved the work plan. Guy will mail a 
copy of the plan to each council member. 





MOAbetweenNC&VA I' 
A formal MOA signing will be held at the Dismal Swamp Visitor's Center in Gamden on 
October 26th from 10:30 A.M. to 12 Noon. Council members should be receiving the 
invitation soon. Over 500 invitations have been mailed. 

Update from Virginia 
Noah Hill that a meeting was held recently to determine the need for a roundtable. Seven 
SWCD's and 4 NRCS representatives were present. Noah facilitated the meeting which 
focused on issues, concerns and objectives. The biggest issue recognized by the group was 
the lack of communication between NC and Virginia. A steering committee was formed 
and they will be meeting again in November. The group did feel that a roundtable is 
needed. They also see the need for monitoring infotmation, as Virginia has no good 
baseline data. The group would also like to bring in other stakeholders through a large 
workshop. 

Announcements 
October 20th- Sound Country Celebration in Edenton. East Coast Flatwater Canoe Races 
at the Edenton waterfront park, 8:30A.M. 
October 3cfh, Tour of Rachel Carson Estuarine Reserve and Maritime Museum. 
October 31st, Coastal Water Quality Workshop to be held at COA in Elizabeth City. 
November 14th& 15th, Groundwater Monitoring at the JaneS. McKimmon Center in 
Raleigh. 

Plans for next meeting 
It is time for election of new officers. Nan respectfully requested that a replacement be 
found for her as secretary. This will be put on the agenda for the next meeting. 

An invitation was extended by Peter Bogus to hold the next meeting at the Trestle House 
Inn in Edenton. The meeting will begin at 4:00 P.M. 

There being no further business or comments, the meeting adjourned 6:00 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nan Laughton 
Recording Secretary 
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Zoe I 

Subject: 
Next Chowan RC meeting 

Date: 
Fri, 05 Oct 2001 11:02:12 -0400 

From: 

fY1 ee-+thJ 
JS ..... i ldin_J 

Guy Stefanski <Guy.Stefanski@ncmail.net> 
Organization: 

NC DENR DWQ 
To: 

Joan Giordano <Joan.Giordano@ncmail.net> 
CC: 

betty sandow <betty.sandow@ncmail.net>, Andy Coburn 
<acoburn@alumni. duke. edu> 

......... is scheduled for December 6th at the Trusselhouse Inn in 
Edenton starting at 4:00pm. Agenda items should include: 1) review 
2-yr. program of work, 2) update on the Chowan Basinwide Plan schedule, 
3) Presentation from DWQ Rapid Response Team (discuss 
possibililty/interest in RRT for Chowan), 4) Nominations for new 
officers (Marjorie wants to be chair), and 5) review APNEP FY2002 WP 
(need to mail a copy to each member before next meeting). 

WEW! 




